
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
 
Please join me for our next Council Business meeting on Tuesday Jan. 7th, 
2020. The Rosary starts at 7:00, followed by Business at 7:30. 

I hope everyone enjoyed our Council Christmas Party. Thanks to all who 
helped make it a wonderful evening. We are fortunate to have had our 
professional Party Planners, (Dean and Mary Trantow), on hand to       
organize and plan this for the Council. Great job, I especially loved the 
live band. I think I may have booked them for next year? 

Desserts with Santa were another Big Hit this year!  Joe Thibadeau 
chaired the event this year and did a great job. Many thanks to all who 
helped with set up & take down. Santa told me that everyone worked real 
hard on Saturday and the kids loved it. 

January will begin with a request for our Brothers to plan ahead and   
volunteer for our upcoming list of Annual Activities. I have asked Lou to 
include the List of Annual Activities/Events for the year. We can and do 
accomplish almost everything listed. This can only happen, if you jump in 
and plan on being a part of our Proud Council 11402. 
 
The Respect for Life Ministry will continue to have and celebrate the  
Annual Roe V Wade Pro-Life Mass at All Saints on January 19, 2020 at 
the 10:30 Mass. There will be as in the past, Pro-Life Banners, Crosses, a 
procession prior to the Mass by the Choir. 
Brother John Gannon will share more with 
us at the meeting. 
 
I will mention “FISH FRY” and Tom Simon 
will enlighten us at the meeting. If you are 
not on the volunteer list, you will be now. 
 
Our Monastery Fudge Sales, all proceeds go 
directly to the Monastery, were great again 
this year. Thanks to the Driscoll Family and 
the many Brothers that volunteered to help 
with the sales. 

              Continued on next page 
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Bingo is Back and on schedule for the 4th Thursday of each month. I hope to see you 
attend on Jan. 23. The doors open at 6:30 and play begins at 7:30.Always good food 
and Fun. Bring the family and the neighbors. 
 
Pro-Life Adoration is the 21th, 22nd of the month. Adoration is in Our Lady, Queen 
of the Knights Chapel. There will be a sign-up sheet at the meeting. 
 
Save the date: Saturday, Feb. 15th. Come and join us for a day of reflection. This is 
our yearly mandated Council Retreat. It will begin at noon and be over by 7:00 PM. 
The price will announced, and it will include cocktails and dinner. RSVP to: 
jdavidemery@gmail.com  OR  johnjgannon@comcast.net. We will have more info at 
the meeting. 
 
We happily congratulate our council brother, Mike Martell, on completing his first 
year of study for the Diaconate. He has four more years to go. We wish him well 
 
I wish all my Brothers and their Families a Happy, Healthy New Year. 
 
VIVAT JESUS 
Brother Woody 

Grand Knight Report (cont.) 

Schedule of Council Proposed Activities 
(Following Page) 

As Grand Knight Woody mentioned in his previous GK Report, our All Saints 
Council 11402 is planning an exciting, important calendar of events for the new 
year. This list is just a preliminary guess of the events that should unfold based on 
past years and our quest for even more meaningful fraternal and family projects. 
 
Unable to be foretold in the following prospective calendar schedules are the  
parish altar services of our acolyte teams for every funeral held at All Saints, the 
honoring guards held as requested for our deceased knights and family members, 
service as Eucharistic ministers and ushers,  planning of a parish musical concert 
or two,  and annual Spring Vidalia Onion sale when the crop is ready. 
 
It would be difficult to imagine a council with a busier schedule or more devoted 
brothers than this one. Please make an effort to be involved in one or more of 
these activities. There is something of interest for everyone. See for yourself. 

mailto:jdavidemery@gmail.com
mailto:johnjgannon@comcast.net
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Knight of Year — John Knight 

4 
4 

We captured the look of surprise on 
our Sir Knight John Knight’s face 
as he was announced as our 2019 
Knight of the Year. 
 
We suspect that this humble man 
was the only surprised person at 
the Christmas Party, based on his 
busy year as District Deputy in  
support of our council and several 
others.  
 
We could not have picked a more- 
deserving brother. Note all his 
yearly activities. 
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Family of the Year — The Trantows 
It wasn’t easy keeping a council  
officer like Dean Trantow from  
finding out that his family was to be 
named the 2019 Family of the Year.  
It took a lot of guile and deception  
on the part of our Officer Council  
to mislead him. 
 
Here is the presentation ceremony 
for Dean and Mary Trantow at the 
Christmas Party. Their son Chris 
and daughter Megan were also 
named in the award as two other  
important council assets. 
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Shortals—50 Years of Marriage 

  5 
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Monastery Bake Sale 
Every year near Christmas, the council sells food products from the Monastery of the Holy 
Spirit in Conyers.  All profits go to the monks. We sell various fudges, biscotti, fruit cake, 
honey, and coffee.  There are several sizes of some items. 
 
The Bill Driscoll Family were the champions of the enterprise this year. They worked hard at 
nearly all the Masses and drove the products to the sale tables in golf carts.  Various other 
brothers filled in from time to time to spell them. 
 
We will advise the net profit garnered for the Monks as it is tallied.  Thanks, Driscolls. 
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Parish Creche Setup/Takedown 

 

 

We were right near the  
parade start. 
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Every year as the busy Christmas season surprises us, an ad hoc team must be put together on 
short notice to erect the large outside All Saints Parish Christmas Creche near the main church 
doors.  And every year we debate whether the baby Jesus must be hidden until the big day. 
This year we had a nice team of six people to install the nativity scene.  
 
It is a major undertaking requiring a truck, strong backs, several trips from the storage shed, 
installation of electrical lines, configuring a light timer, spreading straw, erecting a fence, and 
bolting heavy wall and ceiling components into place.  We will need brothers to take it all down 
on Saturday morning January 11th after the feast of the Epiphany (alias Feast of Three Kings 
alias Twelfth Day of Christmas). We always get numerous onlookers . Please call 
louhlad@comcast.net if you are free for about two hours that day. We could really use you.   
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“Desserts with Santa” December 14th 

 

On Saturday, December 14th from 9:30 AM to Noon in the gym, our Council  
celebrated our 21st annual “Desserts with Santa” Children’s Party.  All  families of 
the parish, including friends and neighbors, were invited and we had a great crowd 
as usual. 
 
This year we had all our favorite activities such as: Balloon Lady, Face Painting, 
many craft areas, Letters to Santa mailbox, and lots of goodies to eat and drink. Of 
course, there was the popular chance for a picture with SANTA. Well over 100 photos 
were taken and distributed. We are proud to sponsor this event, and we enjoy seeing 
the happiness with children and adults. 
 
We thank all the many volunteers that gave of their time to make this a wonderful 
parish event beloved by children and parents. This year Brother Joe Thibadeau was 
the coordinator for the first time and did an amazing job. Brother EJ Couvillion was 
behind the beard again. For the second year in a row, no child wet him. 
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More Desserts Photos 
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More Desserts Photos 
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Council Christmas Party Dec. 14th 
Our Council Christmas Party on December 14th was a big blast. Lots of good food, 
a rockin’ band, dancing, yearly award presentations, a great slideshow of 2019 high-
lights, and a free bar. What more could you wish for?  Here are some highlights: 

12 

John Knight wins 2019 Knight-of-the-Year. Trantows are 2019 Family-of-the-Year 

Fashionista Brothers Willy Trent and Gene Gannon 
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More Council Christmas Party Pics 
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Sir Knight Mark E. Balmes, Sr., 95,  Passes 

Mark (Park or Parky to family) Balmes died peacefully in his sleep in the early hours of the 
morning, December 13, 2019.  He was kissed goodbye the night before by his daughter, 
Maureen as she left him at happy hour, surrounded by friends at St. Georges  
Retirement Community where he resided. 
 
Mark was a WWII Veteran: First Sergeant of the Third Battalion, 310th Infantry Regiment, 
78th “Lightning” Division, Bradley’s First Army.  He was honorably discharged October 25, 
1945.  His Battles and Campaigns included Northern France, Ardennes, Rhineland and Cen-
tral Europe where, as a Communications First Sergeant, he earned the Army Good Conduct 
Medal, WWII Victory Medal, European African Middle Eastern Service Medal, a Bronze 
Star for Valor on the Battlefield and a Purple Heart. 
 
He was an active member of the Knights of Columbus for over 75 years. He was currently a 
member of the All Saints Council 11402. 
 
He graduated Marquette University in 1949 with a BS Electrical Engineering 
Mark was raised on a series of farms in Wisconsin and northern Illinois, often with no heat or 
air conditioning, no indoor plumbing or bathroom.  In several locations, the family shared a 

house with another family to help make ends meet and in 1933 settled on a 10-acre farm in Wadsworth, IL, just north of Chicago for 
the next decade. 
 

Mark was drafted into the United States Army in March of 1943. At 19 years of age, he was the youngest of six 
brothers serving in World War II.  Park was assigned to the army’s 78th Infantry Division where he fought on 

the front lines at the Battle of the Bulge, World War II’s fiercest and deadliest battle.  Park was 
tasked with running communications between the front lines and headquarters, sprinting through heavy gun-
fire to get messages delivered.  On March 18, 1945, Park was sent to scout for the Third Battalion when he was 
shot multiple times and rescued hours later, after being presumed dead by the enemy.  
 
He was an American Patriot, earning a Purple Heart and a Bronze Star for Valor on the battlefield.  He was a 
hero, but didn’t consider himself to be one. 
 
He was strong in his Catholic faith.  His family fired the boiler in St Patrick’s Church in Wadsworth when it 
was cold to heat the Church for Sunday Mass.  He was an usher at St. Jude’s Church in Dunwoody, Ga and 
was active at All Saints Church in Dunwoody, starting the Fish Fry on Friday’s during Lent, building the 
cooker for the Church. 
 
He was a tough old warhorse and also the most gentle and compassionate man you could ever meet. He was a 
“character”.  He loved life, starting at conception.  He had a great sense of humor, a strong work ethic, he was 
an inventor, a builder, a self-made entrepreneur, a business owner, and a person of integrity. 
 
He loved music and dancing, games, cooking for the masses and throwing festive gatherings. He smoked 
meats, mad fudge, cheese balls and was a master at making his own homebrewed beer. 
 
His strong Catholic upbringing and nightmarish war experiences prepared him to face death without fear.   
He was ready to be taken into the Lord’s loving embrace and is healthy and strong once again, enjoying  
everlasting peace. 
 
Jaclyn (his son Mark's oldest daughter) posted this on Facebook, and it sums it up perfectly... 

 
It’s hard to say goodbye to a hero. Thank you for teaching me faith and how yours kept you alive in WWII, how to love hard, 
how to swear in traffic using new and inventive words, how to use tools, how to be passionate, that family matters the most, to 
give people a chance (especially to those who need one), how to make a simple machine out of a pencil sharpener (sorry about 
that), that squirrels are the worst, that too much butter in potatoes can ruin leftovers, that China is definitely up to something, 
that our troops matter, that people matter and your door should always be open, how to play cards, and a million other things. 
Forever grateful for your incredible life and that you could be in mine for as long as you were. Love you forever. Now go dance 
with Grandma...she’s been waiting for ya.  

 
His Daughter Maureen thought that this motto was a perfect reflection of his philosophy in life: 
 
Life should NOT be a journey to the grave with the intention of arriving safely in an attractive and well-preserved body, but rather 
to skid in sideways, chocolate in one hand, Scotch in the other, body thoroughly used up, totally worn out, and screaming,  
“WOO HOO, what a ride!” 
 
A Funeral Mass was held December 28, 2019 at 11:30AM at All Saints Catholic Church in Dunwoody Georgia. He had an honoring 
guard of 11 brothers with 5 more brother acolytes on the altar. 

February 11, 1924 ~ December 13, 2019 

16 



17 

 
Sir Knight Anthony Walter “Tony” Joyce, 
81,  passed on December 23, 2019 after 
several bouts in the hospital over the last 
few months. 
 
Tony was married to wife Carol for 58 
years and was a member of the Knights 
for 55 continuous years as well. He and 
Carol were blessed with three children 
and six grandchildren.  
 
Tony was a team captain stalwart at our 
Lenten Fish Frys for many years with his 
grandson, our brother Patrick,  on his 
cooking team. He was a fixture in his tall 
Irish cap while directing over 1400 side 
dishes for customers in three hours. 
 
Born on March 28, 1938 in Montclair, 
New Jersey, Tony worked for many years 
for the Georgia Pacific Corporation. He 
played both baseball and football for his 
high school team.  He served in the US  
Army Reserves for six years as well. 
 
After retiring in the Atlanta area, he was a 

fixture at St. Pius and Marist games while following his children and grandchildren 
in high school events.  As his youngsters progressed, he became a very intense  
Auburn University fan while following their continuing educational exploits. 
 
This jovial man was a great father and grandfather and several photos of him in a 
Santa Claus outfit were exhibited at his final reception in the All Saints social hall.  
 
His funeral on December 30th was celebrated by Monsignor Fennessy who knew him 
well. An honoring guard of 11 brother Knights plus 5 brother acolytes and two other 
clergy brothers on the altar were a fitting complement to many other of his brothers 
in the congregation. His cremains were then processed to the columbarium.  
 
The All Saints Council and parish will surely miss this giant of a man. 
 

Sir Knight Anthony “Tony” Joyce  Passes 
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Betty-Lee Egan Passes 
Our brother, Sir Knight  
Deacon Ray Egan, and wife 
Betty-Lee are shown at a recent 
Council Christmas Party. They 
were married 62 years. They 
were our Council Family of the 
Year in  2012. 
 
Both were long time All Saints 
parishioners. Deacon Ray had 
served at All Saints for some 
years and now serves at St. 
Jude the Apostle. 
 
Betty-Lee was a member of the 
All Saints Choir for decades. 
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Mary Ann Ketter Passes 
O 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Obituary for  
Mary Ann Futrell Ketter 
 
  Mrs. Mary Ann Ketter, 84, died  
November 28, Thanksgiving Day 2019, 
following a long illness of Alzheimer’s disease.  She is survived by her 
husband of 56 years, John Ketter, and three children: Laurie Ann 
(Michael) Ketter Ostacher, Palo Alto, CA; Nicholas Joseph Ketter,  
Seattle, WA and Fr. Daniel Ketter, Marietta, GA.  She also survived by 
three grandchildren, Jacob Ostacher, Washington DC; Talia Ostacher,  
Palo Alto, CA and Roman Ketter, Seattle WA.  
 
   A funeral mass was celebrated by her son, Fr. Daniel Ketter,  at Mary 
Our Queen Catholic Church  Tuesday, December 3, at 10:30 a.m.  A  
reception followed.  Internment was later that day at Honey Creek  
Woodland Cemetery, Conyers, GA.   
 
   Mrs. Ketter was born June 6, 1935, in Sioux Falls, SD to Joseph 
Homer and Katherine Futrell.  She was graduated from Cathedral High 
School in 1953 and the Presentation School of Nursing in 1957.   
Following graduation she worked in both hospitals and medical offices 
in Sioux Falls, SD, Pierre, SD, Federal Way, WA, Corning, NY. and  
Norcross, GA.   
 
    She was a member of the Mary Our Queen Catholic church and a 
member of Our Lady of Fatima Prayer group.  Mary Ann was an 
avid reader and loved to read aloud to children.  It was said that when 
she read a book to a child it was “like hearing someone singing”.    
  
   For many years Mary Ann volunteered at the Norcross Cooperative 
Ministry, helping to provide clothing for families seeking assistance. 

 
Although John and Mary Ann Ketter had been 
recently attending Mary Our Queen Parish, John 
was still a member of All Saints Council. Their 
son, Father Dan Ketter, had also been a member 
of our council, until he was reassigned to the  
Diocesan Chancery.  



  

 

              Council Significant Dates  January Birthdays 

David Nasser 1 

Jerome McManus 1 

Tim O’Grady 2 

Adel Abi Rached 2 

Chris Outlaw 3 

George Doyle 5 

Gregory Bankston 5 

John Scott 6 

Jean Tchoumba 6 

Mark Chambers 7 

Bernie Santa Maria 8 

Rich Tomaszewski 8 

Lawrence Cullen 10 

William Toomey 10 

Paul Barranco 10 

John Higginbotham 12 

Charles Gernazian 13 

Fr. Bryan Small 13 

Aaron Stecker 13 

James Kinsman 13 

Edward Zieseniss 13 

Fred Quintans 14 

Kevin Ryan 14 

Timothy Horner 14 

Mark Daniel 15 

James Williams 15 

Bruce Malinoff 15 

Mike Outlaw 16 

Ted Tada 16 

Lee Cullom 17 

Joseph DeMartino 18 

Nicholas O’Kon 18 

Frank Seco de Lucena 18 

Eric Maust 19 

Paul McNulty 19 

Ralph Mounzer 20 

Todd Nolley 20 

William Hooper 20 

Brian Wilson 21 

Vincent Masi 22 

Larry Gross 23 

Mitchell  Domit 24 

Oscar Pereyra 25 

Richard Regruto 27 

Rick Rother 27 

Paul LaFreniere 27 

Christopher Callison 27 

Christopher Ferris 28 

Jim Gonzales 29 

Earl Cole 29 

Michael Tobia 29 

Bryan Kler 29 

Joseph Liebsack 31 

Soren Ludwig 31 

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

2nd Kevin & Amy Ryan 19 

3rd  Ed & Carol-Anne Cerbone  19 

17th  Jay & Jennifer Kapp  19  

16th Jim & Courtney Reilly   18 

28t Fernando & Maritza Escalante   16  

28t Mike & Loriann Martell  16 

13th  John & Jacqueline Shaffer   15    

26th  Dan & Catherine Anderson  15 

18th   Matt & Catherine Hurd  14 

25th   Dave & Allison Hartman  13 

6th  Chris & Joli Murtha   12  

8th   James-Rosario & Tina John  11 

19th    Eric & Meghan Grone  9 

26th    Danny & Addie George  9 

 4th Rodrigo & Manoela Maciel  8  

6th Gregory & Ruth Francisco 4 

   

11th Bennie & Bridget Mastrogiovanni 56 

16th Anthony & Dianne Jabaley 56 

19th Timothy & Margy Lamb 56 

2nd Albert  & Margarita Bolet 55 

9th Fred & Shirley Dyer 55 

9th Ed & Carole Krise 55 

11th John & Doris Vander Wiele 51 

22nd David & Dede Emery 48 

22nd Chehade & Victoria Chihane 41 

7th John & Laura Stowell 36 

14th David & Kathleen Richardson 33 

30th Richard & Joann Regruto 31 

8th Cun Chun & Linda Wei 30 

28th Kevin & Sherry Flagg 30 

2nd Brian & Pam Hernandez 27 

17th John & Mackenzie Warren 22 

1st Scott & Kathleen Brown 2 

26th William & Catherine Estes  1 

13th Alan & Stacey Prusak 20 

18th Sean & Michiko Corrigan 19  

16th Jeff & Ellen Gregor 18 

17th Mark & Marisa Yanta 18 

22nd Steve & Kelly Powers 16 

26th Rick & Michele Anne Cygnarowicz 15 

20th Paul & Cynthia Barranco 14 

1st Greg & Julie Garneau 11 

27th Arokia & Ronikam Anthony Xavier 10 

26th Carlos & Zaida Gonzalez 9 

5th Greg & Jamie Moss 8 

11th Robert & Alexandra Svoboda 8 

12th Brian & Irene Wilson 8 

23rd Sean & Julie McNulty 7 

9th Charles & Tonia Gernazian 6 

11th Samer & Viviane Kambar 2   
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January Wedding Anniversaries 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
John Barranco’s brother Charles 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dick Calupca’s wife, Mary 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Paul Horan’s widow, Sally 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Bob Mitchell’s Wife, Anita 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Michael Schaff’s wife , Betty  
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and widow Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy   
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone, his wife’s young cousins. 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen has passed. 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka      Nestor Montero   Dennis Mackin 
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz            
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   Bernie Sotola              
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin      Al Alberghini   
  Ernie Spencer    Bernie Santa Maria 
  Ralph Stinson   Rod Austin 
  John Gannon   Wulf Lindenau   Mario Comitto 
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks   Bryan St. Romain  George Doyle 
   Ted Davis    Bill Camden    Mike Walker 
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Nicholas  Le   Brandon Scherff  
Mathew (Cole) Austin     Mike Martell 
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernard Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao         Father Kevin Peek 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla  
 

Our Beloved Widows  (red are deceased)  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 

Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe   Mary Ann Stojka  Tish Allen 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac   Kathy Kerr Sisko  Dolores Myers 
Ann Feeney    Carol Joyce 

Memento  
Languorem 

21 



22 

 

Sir Knight Anthony 
Joyce passed away on 

December 23rd. He was a knight for over 50 years and was married  for 58 years. Our 
honoring guards and acolytes served. We asked for 5 Masses. 
 
Sir Knight Mark E. Balmes, 95,  passed on Dec. 13th. A memorial Mass was held on Dec.  
with 11 honoring guards and 5 acolytes. Please pray for Mark, wife Carol, and the family. 
5 Masses asked. 
 
Council wives Betty-Lee Egan and Mary Ann Ketter passed in December. We asked for 
one Mass each.  
 
EJ Couvillion’s brother-in-law, Michael Elder, passed. 
 
Please pray for these people reported with health issues:   
brother John Barranco, Sir Knight Andy Diaz, brother John  
Pepitone, Judy Herbig, Anita Mitchell, Barbara Braza, Sir Knight Mike and Patsy Walker, 
Sir Knight Benny Mastrogiovanni, Sir Knight Wiley Maloof, brother Rod Austin, Sir 
Knight Bill Camden, Deacon Ray Egan, and Sir Knight Ron and Jackie Collins. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento Mori Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       

Anthony W. Joyce          12/23/2019 James W. Callison           4/03/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009       

Mark E. Balmes             12/13/2019 William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

PGK Michael J. Feeney 11/21/2019  William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006       

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” John Donne 

80 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

Watters Assembly Web Site  (www.kc2688.org) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Joe Inglima                   678-571-8081        joe.inglima@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dan McDonough          770-729-9694        dmcd88@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term          Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
Trustee TwoYear Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee one-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863         ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
District #7   Deputy                     John Knight                   770-936-0465        johnaknight@bellsouth.net       

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               404-281-3242         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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January 
Council  
Meeting 

6 PM  
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

7:30 PM 
Social Hall 

January 2020 

 
1st Degree 
McGivney 
7:30 PM 

All night 
in one-
hour  

shifts– 
Knights 

January 
Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
 Rosary 6:15 
Dinner 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

  
 

Solemnity 
Of Mary 
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Take 
Down 

Outdoor  
Parish 
Creche 
10 AM 

National 
College 

Champi-
onship 
Game  
 8 PM 

  
 

Epiphany 

  
 

Baptism of 
the Lord 

 
Martin 
Luther 
King  
Day 

Note: Date for Knight Basketball Free Throw Tournament in January not set yet. Will Advise. 


